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This Time, I Will Get My Divorce, Mr
Chapter 324

Chapter 324 Abort the Child Now

Toby’s actions came to a halt the moment he heard the disgust in Sonia’s
voice. She held her head in her hands as she tried to calm her unstable
emotions. It was Toby! The man that night was Toby! No. How could that be?
When I woke up the next morning, I saw another guy who wasn’t Toby! She
didn’t believe Toby entirely yet.

After looking left and right, she found her phone by the side of her bed, and
she grabbed it as if it was her last hope in this world. She opened her
messenger application and searched for the nickname, ‘Z-H’. She immediately
gave the account a voice call. Soon enough, Toby’s phone began ringing in his
pocket. It was the ringtone for calls that came specifically from the
messenger application.

At that moment, Sonia felt as if her entire world had collapsed. Her phone slid
out of her hand and fell onto the bed. It’s him. It really is him! Sonia could no
longer lie to herself by saying that the man that night wasn’t Toby. She
clutched the sheets tightly and stared at him with her bloodshot eyes. “Why
did you lie to me? Was it fun for you?” Her voice was filled with anger.

“I didn’t—” Toby stared.

She interrupted him with a loud scream. “Are you going to say that you didn’t
mean to do it? Hah!” she scoffed. “I was drunk that night, but you weren’t
drunk, were you? You knew that I was the woman in bed that night, but you
didn’t tell me anything. Instead, you used some fake account called ‘Z-H’ to
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contact me. Whenever I thank you for helping me out, you’re probably laughing
at me behind my back. You probably think I’m an idiot because I didn’t know
that Z-H was you!” she cried.

He knitted his brows. “I indeed contacted you without revealing my identity,
but I’ve never lied to you about anything else, and I’ve never laughed at you.
Z-H is my name too. My nickname used to be Zonny Hohann—you know about
this!” All along, Toby had been contacting her with his real name. She simply
hadn’t put the pieces together.

She let out an exasperated laugh. “It’s just two letters. How was I supposed to
guess that it stood for Zonny Hohann?” Furthermore, Sonia only knew that his
other name was John after she found out that he was the person she had
been writing to.

So, even if she had made a link between Z-H and John, she wouldn’t have
known that John was Toby. Toby was silent after letting out a light cough.
She’s right. It’s pretty hard to make such a guess. Z-H just sounds like two
random letters.

Meanwhile, Tim, who had been observing Toby’s sheepish expression and
Sonia’s angry one, pushed his glasses up a little. Oops. It seems like I caused
quite some trouble after revealing that Toby is the child’s father.

Sonia pressed her palms together as she curled her lips into a
self-deprecating smirk. “That explains why Tina was trying so hard to kill the
baby in my belly. She knew that it was your child all along.”

“Does she know about it?” Toby’s expression darkened. How could that be?
Why would Tina know about this? I didn’t tell her anything about my night with
Sonia, so how could Tina know about this?
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“Sonia’s right. Tina knows about this—I can attest to this since she was the
one who told me. I’ve also known about this for a while.” Tim took one of his
scalpels out of his pocket and began to toy with it as he spoke.

“Zane…” The anger on Sonia’s face seemed to get more and more intense each
second. “When you contacted me with Z-H’s account, you mentioned that you
were friends with Zane. I asked Zane if he knew you, and Zane told me that he
wasn’t very close to you. I didn’t think much about it then, but now, it seems
like I’m the biggest idiot in the world. All of you guys had me fooled, and
everyone except me knows that the child in my belly belongs to you! What a
joke!” Tears trickled down Sonia’s cheeks. Despite her icy scoff, she was
deeply hurt by the matter.

After the incident that night, she had told Zane to check all of the CCTV
cameras in the clubhouse. However, Zane had told her that he didn’t find
anything. When she revisited their conversation, she realized that Zane had
planned his story out to help Toby conceal the fact that Toby was the one who
was with Sonia that night. What an ironic joke! I thought Zane was my friend. I
can’t believe he did this to me!

Toby felt just as uneasy when he saw the dejected look on Sonia’s face. He
reached his hand out to dry her tears, but she heartlessly smacked his hand
away. His expression darkened as he stared at the back of his hand, which
was turning red where Sonia smacked him. “There’s a reason we decided not
to tell you about this, Sonia. It’s because…”

“Because you were afraid that I would use this as an excuse to pester you if I
found out, right?” Sonia eyed him impassively. “Were you afraid that it would
impact your relationship and marriage with Tina?”

He was stunned, unable to find the right words to respond at that moment.
Her guess was spot on, after all. Back then, he was still under Tina’s hypnosis,
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and he had been blinded by it. It was indeed his intention to avoid ruining his
relationship with Tina in the past.

Sonia smiled when she saw his face, and more beads of tears rolled down her
cheeks. “Did you know this, Toby? I never hated Z-H. I didn’t hate him because
it wasn’t just Z-H’s fault that night. I made mistakes as well. Furthermore, he’s
just a complete stranger to me. I figured that I would just treat it as a one-night
stand—no different from feeding a stray dog just once. However, everything is
different now.” She jabbed Toby’s chest with her finger. “You’re my ex-husband.
We’ve been married for six years, and you’ve never laid hands on me once.
Before our divorce, you were already starting to get close to Tina. My pride
and reputation, my identity as your wife—all of that didn’t mean a thing to you.
Since you guys were so in love, I asked for a divorce so that you two could be
happy together. But I can’t believe you made me the third party in your
relationship even after we divorced. You completely disgust me, Toby.”

Although Sonia was drunk during the time of the incident, Toby wasn’t. He
recognized me, yet he chose to do it with me. This shows that he did it
intentionally. I had always thought that the person I slept with that night was a
stranger. It took a few conversations with Z-H for me to finally get rid of the
resentment I felt. I was even thankful to Z-H for helping me through these
tough times at some point, but I didn’t think Z-H and Toby were the same
person!

“I’m sorry.” Toby lowered his gaze as he apologized. He didn’t know what else
he could do at that point. He was still hypnotized by Tina back then, and he
agreed that his actions were definitely immoral and disrespectful. So, there
was no point in him saying much.

Sonia didn’t seem to hear Toby’s apology. Instead, she turned to look at Tim.
“Please help me arrange for surgery. I want to abort the child now.”

Tim raised an eyebrow before nodding. “Sure. I’ll arrange it now.”
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“Thank you.” Sonia bowed to him.

“Sonia…” Toby frowned as he looked at her.

“What is it? Are you going to stop me?” She curled her lips into a smirk. “I’m
afraid it’s too late. The child has defects now. Even if it didn’t, I never planned
to keep it. What would I do with the child? Should he or she become a hidden
child who never gets fatherly love, or a child who ends up being illegitimate?”

“The baby is not an illegitimate child. I never said that I wouldn’t recognize the
child as my own.” Toby pressed his lips together after correcting Sonia.

Sonia scoffed. “Didn’t you? When I chatted with you before knowing your
identity, I asked you what you thought about the child. You told me that you’d
provide me with child support if I chose to give birth to it, and you said that
you’d secretly help me take care of it. The word ‘secretly’ already made things
clear—you were never going to recognize this child. You have never thought of
bringing the child home to your family, did you?”

Toby felt his chest tightening as if there was a giant hand gripping his heart
and squeezing all the blood out of it. His Adam’s apple bobbed up and down
before he responded in a dry voice. “That was my plan back then. I didn’t
understand love, and I didn’t know that you were the person I loved all along.
By the time I understood my own feelings, I had changed my mind about the
child. I’m the child’s father, and I’ll take the child into the family and take good
care of him or her. I’ve wanted to tell you this, but I just haven’t found the
chance to do so.”

“What’s the point of that now? Your beloved baby is about to be gone!” Sonia
gave him a mocking laugh.
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